
Can a Morning Writer Become an Afternoon Writer? By Ann E. Carson 
 
In my 40’s I had a serious accident and a long illness that required equally serious 
adaptations. I learned many lessons about dependence, letting go of expectations 
and creating new strategies in order to live life to the fullest. 
 
Somehow, doing the same thing for age-related changes feels different. There is no 
fooling myself that “this too shall pass,” and no doubt that feelings of loss and 
sadness will catch me unawares and be more pervasive.  
 
However, I remind myself that I have had practice!  And I am thankful that I have a 
passion – writing - that gives me a reason to get up in the morning and to counteract 
the evening blues.  
 
Canes, hearing aids and other “assistive devices” like kitchen helpers, making lists, 
double-checking stove and lights are old friends.  Planning my day so I won’t get 
over tired, and budgeting for drives in the evening (no more driving at night) are 
familiar too … but still hard. There are so many interesting things to do and people 
to see. And I still cringe a little when I ask for help. There is always the risk of 
rejection.  
 
New to me now are increasing eye problems that mean shorter stints at the 
computer and devising an entirely new morning routine. Can a morning person – i.e., 
one whose best time for creative work is early in the day – become an afternoon 
person? Does unraveling the different phases of creative work really need that early 
morning energy and burst of insight? What can be assigned to after lunch? But there 
are days when I need a nap. If I work in the afternoon when will I see friends or do 
all the pesky afternoon jobs like banking and cooking? Daytime work seeps into the 
evenings.  
 
The challenges of aging are also the challenges of anyone with a disability, and I am 
not immune to a few bouts a day of exasperation or gloom!! But then I see that every 
adaptation is also a way to get to know myself better and focus on what and whom I 
love most. I am learning how my body is willing to co-operate if I just pay attention 
to her.  I can feel that surge of creativity any time.  
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